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1.0 Purpose of Report 

 
1.1 

 
To advise members of a request for the Renaming and Renumbering of an existing 
street/road and subsequently to seek approval to undertake the surveys of all 
applicable residents on the street/road in question. 
 

2.0 Background 

 
2.1 
 
 
 
2.2 

 
In accordance with the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) NI Order 1995 
– Article 11 the Council is tasked with the responsibility of renaming and renumbering 
existing streets where requested. 
 
The Policy for Street Naming and Numbering – Section 6.0, as adopted (See 
Appendix 1) forms the basis for considering requests for renaming and 
renumbering of existing Streets/roads.  
 

3.0 Main Report 

 
3.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
 
 
3.3 
 
 
 

 
The Building Control Service within the Public Health and Infrastructure 
Department have received a letter and petition signed by the householders (See 
Appendix 2) requesting the renaming of the street/road as noted below: 
 
From: 
 
Stewartstown Road, Coalisland (Portion off road) 
 
To 
 
Moss Road, Coalisland 
 
The road in question is a length of road which links the Stewartstown Road with 
Mullaghmoyle Road and is noted on the Pointer Addressing System as 
“Stewartstown Road” (see map - Appendix 3). The dwellings on the portion of road 
in question are currently numbered off the Stewartstown Road.  
 
It appears that the road is locally known as Moss Road and in addition the legacy 
Dungannon and South Tyrone Borough Council had erected street nameplate 
signage, as detailed in Appendix 4. 
 



 
3.4 
 
 
 
 
3.5 
 
 

 
In accordance with the Street Naming and Numbering Policy – Section: 6:0, where 
no less than 50% of the householders of the street/road have signed a petition 
then the Council will consider a survey of the street/road in relation to the desired 
name change and reason for same.  
 
A petition accompanying the letter of request has been submitted and signed by 3 
householders as required in accordance with the Policy as adopted which equates 
to 60% of households requesting the name change.  
 

4.0 Other Considerations 

 
4.1 

 

Financial, Human Resources & Risk Implications 
 

Financial:  Within current resources 
 

Human:  Within current resources 
 

Risk:  Management: None 
 

 
4.2 

 

Screening & Impact Assessments  
 

Equality & Good Relations Implications:  None 
 

Rural Needs Implications: None 
 

5.0 Recommendation(s) 

 
5.1 
 
 

 
That Members agree to proceed with the Street Naming Survey for the renaming of 
the relevant portion of Stewartstown Road, Coalisland to all applicable occupiers of 
each property as listed on the Electoral Register of the road in question, in 
accordance with the Policy for Street Naming and Numbering. 
 

6.0 Documents Attached & References 

 
6.1 
 
6.2 
 
 
6.3 
 
6.4 

 
Appendix 1 – Policy on Street Naming and Numbering 
 
Appendix 2 – Copy of letter submitted by residents of portion of Stewartstown 
Road, Coalisland requesting the renaming of the street. 
 
Appendix 3 – Copy of location map detailing road in question 
 
Appendix 4 – Photograph of existing street nameplate signage  
 

 


